Note to:  FPM Employees

From:  Pamela H. Patenaude

Re:  FPM Buyout Information


During the past two years, the FTE ceiling for the Office of Field Policy and Management (FPM) has been reduced more than once.  We are currently over ceiling, and our estimated allocation for FY ‘06 is 400 FTE, a substantial further reduction from our FY ‘05 ceiling of 488.  In addition to the challenge these resource limitations present, FPM has workforce imbalances throughout the field.  


The Department has requested authority to offer voluntary separation incentive payments (VSIPs), or buyouts, in order to constructively address this situation.  OPM has approved our request.


The Department has received authority to offer up to 140 buyouts within FPM.  The buyouts are contingent upon the availability of funds.  The application window for the buyouts is from February 23, 2005 until March 15, 2005.  All applications for the buyout must be received by the closing date.  FPM employees approved for buyouts must be off the payroll no later than March 31, 2005.    


Only those employees who encumber the positions on the OPM approved buyout list are eligible to apply for the buyout.  


For your information and consideration, attached below is the OPM approved buyout list and a detailed information package from the Office of Human Resources (OHR).  The OHR package provides detailed instructions on how to apply for the buyout, and it will answer many of your questions about the buyout process.  It provides contact information if you have additional questions.    

Although you must encumber one of these positions to be eligible for the buyout, I am providing this information to all FPM employees so that you are informed.

Attachments

OHR information package

OPM approved buyout list

